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Wirral Hospitals’ School 

“Working together to make everything better”

An Ofsted “Outstanding” School 

Headteacher:  Mr P Arrowsmith

Joseph Paxton Campus, 157 Park Road North, Claughton, Wirral. CH41 0DD

Tel: 0151-488-7680   
  e-mail:  schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk 
Website www.wirralhs.co.uk
COVID HOME TESTING
4th March 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

As per my previous messages, home testing kits will shortly be arriving in school. The instruction from the government is that home testing should only be carried out AFTER your child has received three tests here in school. However, as previously stated, we do not have the capacity to do mass testing here at JPC, nor do the governors and I feel it is right for our students to go through this upon their return. Therefore, any home testing would need to be carried out without this in-school testing taking place first.

Regular testing is part of the government’s strategy and they are keen for us to encourage our students to participate in this programme. The programme is, however, entirely voluntary and it is the decision of every individual family as to whether you choose to allow your child to participate. Those who do not choose to participate will be taught in exactly the same way, in the same rooms, as those who do - there will be no discrimination or judgement for those families and students who do not wish to participate in this programme.

Please also note: Home testing kits must not be used for any other member of the family. They are only to be used for the child who attends JPC.
If you do choose to allow your child to participate in this programme, EVERY test result – positive, negative, or void – MUST be reported to NHS Test and Trace AND sent into school by email to schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk Full instructions for registering with NHS Test and Trace, and reporting the results, will be sent out with the initial packs of test kits.

Whilst we await delivery of the kits, I would be extremely grateful if you would register with us your intentions regarding whether or not you wish your child to participate in the home testing programme. To do so, please contact us at the above email address, using the title ‘Home Testing’. For those that are taking part, please also tell us how you wish to receive the kits, i.e. will you come to collect them or would you like us to give them directly to your child to take home. 
Replies should be sent to school by Wednesday 10th March at the latest please. After this time, we will call all families who have not replied, as we do need a record of responses from all families.

Yours faithfully,
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Phill Arrowsmith

Headteacher
Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home
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